
 

January 18, 2012 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pete Brungardt, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Brungardt: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 274 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 274 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 274 would authorize the Department of Revenue to issue one temporary permit for a 

special event as approved by the local governing body of a city, county, or township.  The 

temporary permit would allow the consumption of alcoholic liquor on a street, alley, road, 

sidewalk, or highway that has been closed to motor vehicle traffic.  The temporary permit would 

be issued for no longer than ten consecutive days. 
 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2012 

SGF 

FY 2012 

All Funds 

FY 2013 

SGF 

FY 2013 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $4,800 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates that SB 274 would increase its expenditures from 

fee funds in FY 2013 by $4,800 for computer system updates required to implement the 

provisions in the bill.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 274 is not reflected in The FY 2013 

Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


